
Daily Bulletin: May 16, 2022
A-Day

COVID Updates

In alignment with LACDPH and Dr. Cherniss' email, indoor masking for students
and staff at PVHS will shift from required to strongly recommended, irrespective
of vaccine status. While daily symptom checks are still required, the district has
shifted to an at-home screening model. Please complete the daily symptom
check each morning, prior to arrival. The daily symptom checklist can be
accessed below.

Daily Symptom Checklist
Lastly, please do not send your student to campus if they are sick,
experiencing symptoms of COVID-19, or are currently under quarantine.

For information and the schedule for the PVPUSD testing, please visit their
website here.

COVID Positive Reporting Form

To streamline communication for COVID case reporting, we are asking families
to fill out the form below if their students test positive for COVID. This will also
be a way for us to respond much more efficiently and effectively to our students
and families. Please click the linked form below to notify us of your PVHS
student's positive results.

https://files.constantcontact.com/1abc0c6a201/37cf2347-139f-4e2b-8960-926194190737.pdf
https://www.pvpusd.net/apps/pages/index.jsp?uREC_ID=1705360&type=d&pREC_ID=2228445
https://palosverdeschamber.com/pv-street-fair
https://southcoastbotanicgarden.volunteerhub.com/event/e8483b83-ccc4-4a63-9501-d034c4a4dd3c#_=_
https://www.memberplanet.com/s/pvhigh/pvhsptsasuggestionbox


PVHS COVID Reporting Form
A PVHS administrator will be in touch with the family regarding the next steps
after completing the form.

GRAD NITE 2022 - VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

Grad Night is a tradition that is designed to give our Seniors a fun and safe way
to celebrate the culmination of their High School experience! Volunteers are a
vital component to that experience. Every year underclassman parents
volunteer, essentially paying it forward till it is their graduates turn.  

To volunteer please click the link below:  
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0D4AA8AA2B0-pvhs

If you have any questions please reach out to Anita Lewis
at anita.lewis@cox.net. We appreciate the time you give.

Library Updates

The PVHS's annual Chess Tournament is back! Sign up in the library by
Wednesday, May 18th. All levels welcome!

Students, clear your library and student store obligations NOW. 

Click the link below to view the list:
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1s9lJh5oZ9cs2fpEmfx5x1Sv5uAh9rPq8
117ke7xx8CY/edit#gid=0

Turn in all unused textbooks THIS WEEK. Do NOT wait until finals.

Class of 2022 Update

Seniors... There are many activities that honor and reward you for your four
arduous years of high school. Parents may share in some of them, while others
are reserved exclusively for students. It is our intent, through this Senior Packet,
to acquaint you with all the activities which your son or daughter can attend, and
those in which parents can attend. Please review this packet with your son or
daughter.

Class of 2022 Senior Packet

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D001mOTrs58wcivZtFl8EtSTkgZrbsk1CUVwOxUrLqmQrc39PUSBwNAUfxBjbQEoJXNgG0uAb0k1MUdm4BXXrKQYnVQLANP_uYSijpyrD_zrAln9fZemyLPpAyKS5AwdYIiM2iZQxfhesMpCnu3fdyWewAN3nsphcTjI%26c%3DkUQI5FhojH_L11bbEPnqxJyNOOxK5TwnxTzuQ5HAMnBqsdnuqHSfzA%3D%3D%26ch%3DWCE2QB2Ndx4Ge42RMsxU4yenPyln_M6d9Gub8Y6tqxxmu9ikOcfvqg%3D%3D&data=04%7C01%7Ccrossr%40pvpusd.net%7Cf2677a4b6b2e4274f7d808d9ffc1715c%7C2fbf516a38314479ba8883097db57279%7C0%7C0%7C637822028609218883%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=D9DajzLzlVaIpk4AgueWOCCTAdBSTWYy2CLe2zIDtC4%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.signupgenius.com%2Fgo%2F30E0D4AA8AA2B0-pvhs&data=05%7C01%7Ccrossr%40pvpusd.net%7C4c782c357b11424d8e4708da33b8cfab%7C2fbf516a38314479ba8883097db57279%7C0%7C0%7C637879166087415663%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=sp00Kv3qlST3qTtXP%2BQ6NoLHbcRPfVx7m0tnBZUWsRc%3D&reserved=0
mailto:anita.lewis@cox.net
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fspreadsheets%2Fd%2F1s9lJh5oZ9cs2fpEmfx5x1Sv5uAh9rPq8117ke7xx8CY%2Fedit%23gid%3D0&data=05%7C01%7Ccrossr%40pvpusd.net%7C823303ccce764101cc1208da3529a104%7C2fbf516a38314479ba8883097db57279%7C0%7C0%7C637880750151141278%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=W%2ByBV5eCTl03QAQW1MiQ%2Fqf6usaE1BjAZOeBEppFTWE%3D&reserved=0
https://files.constantcontact.com/1abc0c6a201/caa8ce74-0ae9-4ac5-b66b-e86e9542ccde.pdf


Independent Study PE Packets for 2022-2023

The Independent Study PE packets for the 22-23 school year are now available
on the the District’s website. All applications are due by August 10th, 2022 for
students to be eligible for the first semester. Applications can be turned into the
main office.

ISPE Application

Counseling News

Counseling Office Update

Scheduling for the 2022-2023 School Year: You will be receiving your Course
Request Letters in the mail in the coming weeks. Please review these to ensure
your course requests for the next school year are correct. Inform your counselor
by email or stop by the Counseling Office to correct any errors.

Out-of-District Courses: The deadline to request a summer course outside of the
district is Friday, May 27, 2022. Should your plans to enroll with an outside
institution fall through, you must communicate with your counselor to
ensure you have a plan for taking the class. All requests to take a course
outside of PVPUSD must be approved in advance by your counselor and no late

https://www.pvpusd.net/apps/pages/index.jsp?uREC_ID=373713&type=d&pREC_ID=848373


requests will be honored. 

Request for Placement: The deadline to request placement into a class you did
not receive recommendation for is Friday, May 27, 2022. Please keep in mind
that teacher recommendations are the best indicators of student performance in
a course. Should you request to override that recommendation, you must submit
your Request for Placement form to your counselor by the deadline. No late
forms will be honored.

Seal of Biliteracy

Senior Families - The California State Seal of Biliteracy is an annually run
program that recognizes seniors who demonstrate proficiency in English and
another World Language. The state uses multiple measures to determine
eligibility. Below details information about the state’s criteria for the Seal of
Biliteracy:

If your student qualifies, they will be awarded a gold seal on their diploma. This
information may also be reported to colleges as a measure of strong college and
career readiness.

If your student is interested in applying, please use the application link below.

Seal of Biliteracy Application

The application and supporting documents are due to your student’s counselor
by the end of the day on Monday, May 16, 2022.

Additional information on this opportunity and award are detailed in the flyer
below or click here for the CDE resources.  

https://files.constantcontact.com/1abc0c6a201/1e1159e9-ef0d-479f-9d88-16736c077d16.pdf
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D001zqtPV3PzpI1MGIqdY5LXms1429_Uh95XucijeuZCIP2uqkVUe3b97-MYto9DCwjRdCHbh3jUaSbI9_n2NI69TfDjUaaCwVahYx6skLU58AJox24Zt7sEgPSIQv5GdJKJ-S3XYHimyFhQ4MzI257nDoYVGAN3l_WFSUqEuK1TTcNdgbIXZiJOFEQBY9Fj3SlJ%26c%3DXiICwzcbD9Kqb_vVH330aUSF5KHhfXBgJcAwLY1aPg8s7eV212JYQg%3D%3D%26ch%3DKQ0Oq4TCvU2RWATBsS0ofV71zHyvancc_uun5ly8lAAPRsnBkQBEmw%3D%3D&data=05%7C01%7Ccrossr%40pvpusd.net%7C40effdbe351a478525c508da320983c7%7C2fbf516a38314479ba8883097db57279%7C0%7C0%7C637877313835656354%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=uLWZq7bokZp1DY741BEs%2Fr0FGCcX0LbJCUqoTI3XLus%3D&reserved=0


Please do not hesitate to reach out to your student’s counselor with any
questions you may have.

College and Career Center News

OUTSIDE OPPORTUNITIES
 
Class of 2022 & alumni classes... White House Summer/Fall PAID
Internships!
“the Executive Office of the President internship program just announced the
launch of summer and fall internships. For the first time these are being offered
as paid positions. The deadlines are tight for the summer session (applications
due by Saturday, May 14th), but here is the listing for the Office of Science and
Technology Policy:  https://www.whitehouse.gov/ostp/internship/.

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.whitehouse.gov%2Fostp%2Finternship%2F&data=05%7C01%7Ccrossr%40pvpusd.net%7Cf6ed2336b88f4ab27c4108da335b77c7%7C2fbf516a38314479ba8883097db57279%7C0%7C0%7C637878765194323698%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=GsKAaN9z1kEiRfSW9o0Vm2qNFXMv7c%2B2ijg%2ByzBo6Dc%3D&reserved=0


ALL GRADE LEVELS - The Coalition for COLLEGE WEEK begins this
weekend! Please check out the schedule for excellent webinars presented by
some of the best college admissions professionals in the business! Everything
from Financial Aid 101 to ESSAY WRITING and a Case Study inside the
Admissions Committee! Please register and attend as many of these
sessions as possible!

CCC EVENTS

ON CAMPUS - IN PERSON EVENT - Thursday, May 19TH @ 6:30pm -
The last college focused event of the school year:

That Was Then, This Is Now: 
What the 2021-22 Admissions Cycle Teaches Us About What to Expect in the

Coming Year(s) 
What plummeting admit rates mean, the impact of Early vs. Regular Decision,

and how applying Test-Optional affects admission outcomes. 
 

PRESENTED ON MAY 19TH @ 6:30PM BY:  
Arun Ponnusamy 

 Chief Academic Officer of Collegewise 
 

PRIORITY REGISTRATION FOR PVHS CLASSES OF 2023 & 2024 
 

About this event:
 
In reviewing the statistics from this year's recently admitted classes, we saw
some things that surprised us, and perhaps more surprisingly given recent
years' events, that some things never change. The PVHSCCC is honored and
excited to welcome Arun Ponnusamy, Chief Academic Officer of Collegewise,
back to the PVHS campus to share what has been learned from the most recent
admissions cycles.  You'll uncover: 

How to understand some of the most widely used data points in
admissions 
Why focusing on “what you can control” leads to a healthier
application process—and stronger outcomes  
Why a balanced college list is more important than ever 

 
PRIORITY REGISTRATION MAY 6-13; space permitting, registration open

to all PVPUSD 5/14 

CHAMBER OF COMMERCE TEEN NIGHT

The Palos Verdes Peninsula Chamber of Commerce invites all our local middle
and high school students to celebrate the successful completion of another
school year by joining us at Teen Night at the Carnival on Friday, June 10 from
4 PM to 10 PM. Pre-sale tickets are available on www.palosverdesstreetfair.com
and also via the QR code on the flyer below. 

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.coalitionforcollegeaccess.org%2Fevents&data=05%7C01%7Ccrossr%40pvpusd.net%7Cf6ed2336b88f4ab27c4108da335b77c7%7C2fbf516a38314479ba8883097db57279%7C0%7C0%7C637878765194323698%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=zdaz%2B56Y%2F0v1eo%2FxTlJ46Po%2B2UfTjDcWZEbNG7LHiC0%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com%2Fe%2Fwhat-the-2021-22-admissions-cycle-teaches-us-about-the-upcoming-ones-tickets-333636233957&data=05%7C01%7Ccrossr%40pvpusd.net%7Cf6ed2336b88f4ab27c4108da335b77c7%7C2fbf516a38314479ba8883097db57279%7C0%7C0%7C637878765194323698%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=L11as3y3rH0ftRMG9DG2lNbreeJocip6Sq5cwyw8amo%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com%2Fe%2Fwhat-the-2021-22-admissions-cycle-teaches-us-about-the-upcoming-ones-tickets-333636233957&data=05%7C01%7Ccrossr%40pvpusd.net%7Cf6ed2336b88f4ab27c4108da335b77c7%7C2fbf516a38314479ba8883097db57279%7C0%7C0%7C637878765194323698%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=L11as3y3rH0ftRMG9DG2lNbreeJocip6Sq5cwyw8amo%3D&reserved=0
https://palosverdeschamber.com/pv-street-fair










PTSA Feedback

To provide feedback, please submit your questions/issues/suggestions here:
https://www.memberplanet.com/s/pvhigh/pvhsptsasuggestionbox

https://www.memberplanet.com/s/pvhigh/pvhsptsasuggestionbox


ATTENDANCE PROCEDURES

​Parents / guardians should notify the Attendance Office within 72 hours to clear
a student's absence. The office message machine can be reached 24 hours a
day at 310-378-8471 OR you may contact our attendance clerk directly by
phone or email: 

Lisa Kastelan: 310-378-8471 x43202 kastelan@pvpusd.net    
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